
Bill Summary 

1
st
 Session of the 57

th
 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB 949 

 Version: INT 

 Request No.: 866 

 Author: Sen. Pugh 

 Date: 02/01/2019 

 

Bill Analysis 

 

SB 949 requires the director of each state agency to notify the Legislature of each instance a state 

employee receives a raise greater than 2% of his or her salary. Written notice must be provided 

to the President Pro Tempore and Speaker and explain why the raise was given. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis  

 

FY ’20 impact: $0 

 

Full year impact: None expected 

 

This bill requires the Legislature to be notified of any planned pay increase for a state employee 

that exceeds 2%. Members of boards and commissions, institutions under the administrative 

authority of the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education, and employees of public school 

districts are exempt. Since this bill only requires notification and does not include any penalty for 

failure or late notification, no costs are expected. 

 

Prepared by: Fiscal Staff  


